

Minutes OKLAHOMA ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE VIRTUAL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING THURSDAY, MAY 13, 2021 10:00 A.M.

- 1. Call to Order 10:03 a.m.
- 2. Flag Salute.
- 3. Invocation.
- 4. Consent Agenda: All matters under the Consent Agenda are considered to be routine and will be enacted by one motion. Any Board member may, however, remove an item from the Consent Agenda by request.
 - A. Approval of the minutes of the February 11, 2021, Oklahoma Association of Chiefs of Police General Membership meeting.
 - B. Approval of new OACP Active Members:
 - 1. Dustin Cox, Chief of Police for Goodwell Police Department
 - 2. Mark Miller, Chief of Police for Boswell Police Department
 - 3. Zachary Rice, Chief of Police for Stringtown Police Department
 - 4. Lance Ryerson, Chief of Police for Wynona Police Department

Motion to approve minutes by Chief Dee Rowell

Seconded by Chief Don Hyde

Vote was unanimous

5. Report from the OACP President (Weatherford Police Chief Louis Flowers).

President Flowers was unable to attend due to his son undergoing more testing.

6. Report from the OACP Secretary/Treasurer (Tuttle Police Chief Don Cluck).

Chief Cluck had a conflict and was unable to attend.

7. Updated on the 2021 OACP Annual Training Conference (Executive Director Steve Whitlock)

Executive Director Steve Whitlock gave a brief update on the OACP Annual Training Conference scheduled for June 22 - 25, 2021 at the Grand Casino Hotel and Resort in Shawnee. He also informed attendees of the deadline for award nominations and letters of intent for elections.

Chief Hyde asked for donations for his Annual Karaoke Event, which can be made at any First United Bank and the account number is 4995775.

No Action

8. Report from the incoming CLEET Director (Brandon Clabes).

Brandon Clabes introduced himself and stated his thoughts and plans for CLEET. His goal is to input from agencies across the state regarding ways to make CLEET better. He provided his cell phone number, (405) 659-1070, his new office number (405) 239-5150, and his new email address, <u>brandon.clabes@cleet.state.ok.gov</u>, and urged everyone to reach out at any time.

9. Adjournment 10:33 a.m.

Motion to Adjourn Chief Stan Brown

2nd Chief Dee Rowell

Vote was unanimous.

President, OACP

Secretary/Treasurer, OACP